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Here are the Finnish comments on the draft Water Indicator Report. The comments are compiled by the NFP Finland on the basis of the comments from several experts in the Finnish Environment Institute.

General comments

The experts have seen the draft quite good and important. The marine and other indicators presented in the report are the same that have been agreed with EEA's different member countries. It is especially good to note that the EUROWATERNET is now used to raise the scientific significance of the indicators. The data behind the indicators now is more trustworthy. The data is quality checked at least to some degree, and teh data used is spatially accurate and correct. This process of creating EUROWATERNET was very valid even it might have made the reporting process slower in the beginning.

In Chapter 7 the amount of water (especially hydrology and water use) is addressed. The focus is on the average renewable water resources and how they can satisfy the demand. It might be interesting to focus also on the changes in the amount of water and how the changes affect the different uses of water as well as the status and quality of waters.

However, there are a few issues which we have, justifiably in our opinion, commented already in earlier publications but with no results. We will giver our comments again below.

Detailed comments

Figures 3.6-3.8

The indicator is valid even if it is based on the national existing classifications. However, there could have been more examples than three.

Maps 4.1-4.2

There is some confusion in the codes for the colours and trends. PO4-P has increased in the middle and eastern parts of the coastal Gulf of Finland in the late 1990s. In the map, however, it seems that there is no trend (red colour indicating no trend) in the Gulf of Finland. Additionally colours indicating increasing, decreasing and no trends are not in same order than e.g. in Fig. 4.27. (The colour for increasing trend should be red, and the colour for decreasing trend should be blue and that for no trend should be yellow). The data and the colours indicating trends should be checked.

Fig. 4.27

The meaning of the "summer months" should be indicated in the Figure. We would like to emphasise the importance to take into account the differences in the length of growing season in different European coastal areas. For example in the Bothnian Bay, summer months used in the analyses are July and September, because vernal diatoms are peaked still in June.

Map 4.5

This is a map which we have criticised already earlier. The Map should not be presented in the report because, as stated in the note, "The concentration scale ((g/l) is valid only for oceanic waters and overestimate to a large and variable degree the chlorophyll concentrations in coastal seas and the entire Baltic Sea …". This type of presentation is  normally used to compare concentrations between the European seas, but this map cannot be used for such comparison because it gives a false picture of the situation. We strongly recommend that this map is not included in the report.
Map 5.4

The Map shows that in Finland there are problems with metals. The text refers only to heavy metals. In our understanding there absolutely are no problems with heavy metals in Finland, iron and manganese may in some cases be problems here. This is an issue we have addressed earlier, too.

